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QUESTION 05-01: 
 
Question 01-01.a. of Clean Energy’s First Data Request asked the following question: 
 

G-NGV tariffs for each utility under Special Condition 5 read: “All gas used for 
NGVs, with the exception of NGV home refueling, is required to be under 
Schedule No. G-NGV.” 

 
a. Why has SoCalGas/SDG&E restricted non-residential refueling to Schedule 
G-NGV? 

 
Sempra’s response is unresponsive, stating only that it is “appropriate.” Please explain why 
restricting non-residential refueling to Schedule G-NGV is “appropriate”, including all rationale 
and reasoning for imposing this restriction. Also, please state when this restriction was first 
imposed. 
 
 
RESPONSE 05-01: 
 
SoCalGas and SDG&E object to the characterization that our previous response was 
unresponsive.  Without waiving this objection, and subject thereto, SoCalGas and SDG&E 
respond as follows: 
 
SoCalGas and SDG&E have restricted non-residential refueling to Schedule G-NGV because 
that is what the Commission-approved rate schedule requires.  The Commission first 
authorized SoCalGas and SDG&E to provide refueling to all customers pursuant to Schedule 
G-NGV in 1991 when it approved Advice Letter 2056. 


